
RUTLAND NATURAL HISTORY SOCIETY. SEPTEMBER 2020 NEWSLETTER  

Dear Members,


We would like to draw your attention to several points of interest that were discussed at the last 
committee meeting on September 15th.


Arrangement for indoor and outdoor meetings is of concern as we want to continue to deliver 
items of interest to our members.



Outdoor Meetings. 
We plan to have walks in smaller groups, 6 people in total (5 members plus the 
leader). C-19 safety measures in place in order to facilitate this process any 
members wishing to participate will have to register beforehand. 

A first come first serve process will be in place, if there are more people 
registering it maybe possible for another group to be held on the same day. A 
waiting list for walks will operate if necessary.

The first outdoor meeting will be the ‘Fungal Foray’ at Hambleton Woods on 
9th October at 10am.

Unfortunately, because Ben Devine has left the Wildlife Trust so he will not be leading this walk, 
instead, 2 leaders will take 2 groups out. Fungi as you all know are very different and difficult to 
ID, hopefully we will learn something on Ben’s Webinar. Neither of the leaders is an expert in any 
way so it will be a walk of discovery and learning for all and also a great way to get to know 
people face to face, true social interaction.

Any members who know a little about fungi are desperately needed!

Please register for this walk with abiddle21@talktalk.net or call 01780762108


Indoor Meetings/ Webinars. 

Don’t panic! Webinars (generic name for an online presentation) are 
even easier than attending an outdoor meeting as one doesn’t 
have to move from your home. Unfortunately what these don’t 
deliver is the face to face contact.

All members will be sent a link to join the RNHS webinars. All one 
has to do is to click on that link and you will be allowed in to view 
the presentation. The host, usually Linda Biddle, will open the link 
at 7pm for a 7.30 start. A link will be sent for each webinar / indoor 
meeting. There should be opportunity to ask questions via the host 
on the ‘chat’ facility 


The first Webinar of the season will be the talk by Ben Devine about Fungi. October 6th 7.30 pm - 
9.30pm. 

Website update. 
Peter Scott and Margaret Conner have a particular interest in managing the Website and have 
suggested it needs an overhaul. Could members please take a look at it and let Peter or Margaret 
know if  you would like to see anything added or altered. Margaret is hoping to get a system 
through which members can pay online, which in view of the present situation, where a number of 
members pay by cheque at the indoor meetings, would be preferable.

Thank you.


Please Pre Order your RNHS Calendars. 
Christmas is approaching and who knows what the rules will be by 
then. 

We are very keen to know who would like a calendar for 2021. We 
can then go ahead and get a quote and price accordingly. Thank you 
to those of you who have already responded, we nearly have enough 
pre orders to make printing viable.They do make lovely Christmas 
presents. We can arrange for them to be posted, hand delivered or 
collected.




An example of some of the photos submitted for the calendar are reproduced throughout this 
bulletin.

Please pre order by contacting Margaret Conner at mjconner100@gmail.com 


Remember the questionnaire we sent out with the last Fieldfare asking for comments and 
suggestions about how the Society should move forward? 

John Rogers reports that he didn’t get any responses at all which was somewhat disappointing 
for the committee. However Peter Scott has received some positive feedback about all the work 
that the committee has been doing, it is heartening to know that we are doing something right and 
these kind comments are truly appreciated.

Thank you


 


Virtual Birdfair - many of the lectures and talks are still available to view. I 
recommend listening to ‘State of the Earth’ Next Generation which was 
aired on Sunday 23rd August 2020 at 12.30 pm


Members of the month. 

Elizabeth Northen:  Uppingham 

Joined RNHS in 1968.   Elizabeth was an amazing hard-worker for us in the early days of the 
Society: 
Elizabeth was a school teacher, and when the Society leG their indoor venue (Oakham VCVC), in 
1968, she was instrumental in negoNaNons with her school (Burley Road C of E school), Oakham, 
and organised the move to their hall, for the indoor meeNngs; which was to last many years, unNl 
we again moved to the present venue, VAR Conference Centre. 
Miss Northen held the following posts: during the 1970s (Programme Secretary), and (Annual 
Report proof reader), in the 1980s.  CommiVee member: team member of the Egleton Church 
Project, and a regular, with the now defunct Clipsham Quarry Survey Group.  

In addiNon to all that: was very 
involved in providing the 
Cheese and Wine, and 
refreshments at the many social 
occasions, held by the RNHS, 
during this era; especially being 
a member of the editorial team, 
who produced the 25th 
Anniversary book. Elizabeth is 
sNll a member.       

The photograph was taken at 
Lyndon reserve 27.09.1986. 
RNHS donated a seat as part of 
the 21st anniversary 
celebraNons.  Elizabeth is 5th 
from the leG (si`ng). The event 
was reported in the Rutland 
Times. 



Valerie and Archie Hemsley. Uppingham 

Archie and Val joined the RNHS in circa 1974.  They were regulars at all the indoor meeNngs, and 
many of the outdoor events. 
At that period they owned a coVage at: Burnham Overy Staith, Norfolk.   One of the Society’s 
outdoor field trips, was to the Norfolk Coast, for the day. AGer a mornings walk along the sea- 
shore and sand-dunes, Archie and Val invited us in to their coVage; where a convivial aGernoon, 
and snacks were enjoyed immensely.  They were sNll aVending the RNHS events unNl well in to 
2007. 
They have conNnued their membership with the Society up to this day! 

Phil Rudkin. 

Reflections on the past and hope for the future.  

During these past few months we have all heard how important the natural world is to the human 
race. Planet earth is one huge ecosystem and the knowledge about how it is all interconnected 
increases everyday. People who have never given a thought to ‘nature’ are becoming aware of its 
importance to our survival. Reporting in all forms of media is helping 
with this awareness. And then there is David Attenborough and Greta 
Thunberg.

Many of us have been committed to nature for as long as we can 
remember and probably ‘banging on’ about it’s destruction. 
Realising that we are not alone and now will be joined by young 
enthusiastic and committed people to take over the reins is 
reassuring.




Below is the first ever RNHS newsletter which I hope will be of interest.




